To Whom It May Concern,

I am concerned about a situation that I noticed while teaching English 101A this semester—a situation that may not be in the best for students’ interests. 

Toward the end of the term, I came to find out that three of my 101A students were counseled by guidance that they had to drop my class to register for 101A again in the Spring semester. Two of these students would not have passed; the third might have. All of these students would have benefitted from the work we did in the last weeks of the course and could have continued to move toward their goal of passing 101A and moving on to English 101B. Fortunately, I was able to re-register one of these students and he finished the class with the rest of his peers. This was the one I saw again. The other two I did not see, and only discovered the reason for their disappearance from other students in the last week of the term.

It doesn’t seem to make sense that a student would have to drop his or her current section to register for 101A again in the following semester: the longer these students stay with the class, the more they can learn and get out of it. They’ve paid for this class, why not let them get as close as they can to reaching their educational goals? Especially considering that it’s in the last weeks of the class, when the vocabulary of writing is set in place, that some of the most important work can be done. This current practice does not serve the students as well as we could. If it’s due to a computer situation, I hope that this policy can be changed in the future. Otherwise, I think it bears looking into.

Sincerely yours,

Seth Harwood

English Instructor 

